                                                              “THE CACHALOTS”
THE SOUTHAMPTON MASTER MARINERS’ CLUB
THE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE.
Minutes of the Meeting held on Thursday, 11th December 2014
Those Present: 

Captain I.Odd (Chair); Staff Captain J.C.Smart; Post Captain J. Noble; Boatsteerer K.R.Dagnall;  Storekeeper B.Peck; 

Harpooners   G. Cartwright, T.E. Clark, D. Gates; G.Angas and Co-opted P. Grant. 

Club Captain Ian Odd welcomed newly co-opted member Reg Kelso and those present and opened the meeting at 10-07 hrs.   

1. Apologies :
Harpooner   C. Coote.

2. Gone Aloft :

In memory of Bursary Officer Captain Peter Marriott those present stood for a minutes silence. 
3. Minutes of the last meeting held on 4th September 2014 :
These had been forwarded to all Committee members beforehand and were now taken as read.
Their adoption was proposed by Reg Kelso and seconded by George Angas and was approved by those present nem.con.
4. Matters Arising :

From Boatsteerer’s Report.

Liz Robson’s 80th Birthday – To mark the occasion it was agreed that £250 and a plant be presented to her.

It was also agreed that the raffle funds from the Sea Pie Supper 2015 should be directed to the Southampton Seafarer’s Centre.
5.  Boatsteerer’s Report :
The Report would be covered in the contents of these Minutes and not duplicated here.

6.  Storekeeper’s Report :
The financial Statement as at 30th November 2014 was circulated to the members beforehand and accepted without comment.

Insurance – The Club carries public liability and directors’ liability insurance and also provides the insurance for the Cricket Club. This was due for renewal now and at the same time insurance was to be taken out for the Sea Pie Supper 2015.

7. Membership Secretary :
Several new members were in the pipeline but unfortunately several members had resigned.
A clearer picture would be had after the Sea Pie Supper which usually generated some applications.

8. Editor/Webmaster’s Report :
The Webmaster Terry Clark with the help of the Bursary Officer (when appointed) update the Bursary web page  to show the present position. 
 Articles etc for the Cachalot Newsletter were always appreciated.
9.  Bursary :
The Committee decided that the Bursary should be known as ‘Captain Peter Marriott Bursary’ in memory of the outstanding work Peter made despite ill health. 

It was also decided that a sub-committee was not required and a request for one of our active Past Captains to take the role of Bursary Officer (who would be co-opted by the Management Committee) had very recently been made. 

The Southampton Sea Cadet Unit’s complaint via Cachalot Flemming Pedersen has been resolved and their Annual Carol Service & Award Ceremony is to be held on Monday 15th December, both the Boatsteerer and the Staff Captain volunteered to represent the Club at this event.
We were advised that the Winchester Unit was seeking donations towards the replacement of their transport and it was considered that any donation should be outside the annual Bursary award. The award year being from the date of the previous year’s award and not the calendar year.

10.  Functions Officer  :
The Functions Officer Peter Grant has recently held a sub-committee meeting and would be issuing the Minutes of that meeting shortly.
He was pleased to advise that all the functions had not made a loss and looked forward to carrying on his role next year with an unchanged sub-committee.
11.  AGM 2015 (15th January)  :

The Committee had been circulated previously with ‘Notes of 2014 AGM’ and no additions or deletions were 
considered to be necessary. They would be presented to the membership at the AGM.
The minor amendments to 2013 Rules paragraphs 1 and 11 were to be put before the attending membership.

It was not proposed to issue the membership with a new Rule Book as the Rules were available on the web site, but members could have a printed copy upon application. 

The proposed 2015 Management Committee with the agreement of the Past Captains would consist of :-

 Officers - Captain J.C.Smart; Staff Captain T.B.A.;  Post Captain / Storekeeper I.Odd;  Boatsteerer K.R.Dagnall; 

Harpooners - G. Cartwright, T.E. Clark, D. Gates; G.Angas, C.Coote

Co-opted Functions Officer P. Grant.  
There is one vacancy for a Harpooner and nominations for this position would be displayed on the Notice Board. 
12.  Sea Pie Supper 2015 (6th February) :  ACTION POINTS
Meeting required in January with HALO at the venue to finalise arrangements and details.      
SSOA Banner size to advise HALO and to obtain if possible HALO list of Bar Prices 

It is understood that two Raffle Prizes were being offered this year but there will be only one winning ticket instead of two. 

Before Programme printing and at least 14 days before event Boatsteerer to advise names of attending Distinguish Guests, back page contents and to liaise with Shantyman for songs.
Staff Captain J.C. Smart to contact Speaker suggesting contents of his After Supper Speech.
Boatsteerer to draft Action Plan, Time Table, VIP Welcome, Seating etc
Present Club Captain to sound out the new Lord Lieutenant to establish if he is suitable and willing to become a Stowaway of the Club.
13.  Winchester S.F.S. (11th June)  :   ACTION
The Parade Marshall Geoff Matthews is retiring and replacement required. It was suggested Geoff or the Commanding Officer of Marchwood Military Port be contacted.
14.  Any Other Business  :
Fire and Evacuation Plans to be displayed                 ACTION
Keys to Club Premises (Register on file to update)    ACTION
Present Lease dated 9th May 2011 expired 31st July 2013 – awaiting developments from Landlord  ‘Mission to Seafarers Trust’ and at the same time our Trustees (Rule 25) need to be amended.

Meeting closed at 12-13 hrs 
15.  Date of next Meeting  :

  

 Thursday 12th March 2015 at 10-30 hrs.

